Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

August 4, 2014
Members in attendance: Tony Bebber, Acting Troop Committee Chair and Outdoor Activities Chair; G. Lee, Scoutmaster; Mr. Law, Advancements; Mr. Cannon, Treasurer; Ms. McGregor, Mr. McGregor, Web Master, Secretary; Mr. Croom, Summer Camp; Mr. S. Lee; Mr. Kuenzli; Mr. Jordan; Mr. Corley; Mr. Cathcart; Mr. Fletcher; Mr. Bettles; Mr. Dooley; Mr. Greene; J. Cathcart, SPL
Please see the troop website—“Documents and Stuff” for Troop Committee Minutes. 
The meeting was called to order at 7:35.

Mr. Bebber, Acting Chair and Outdoor Activities Chair)
Mr. Bebber requested assistance for several positions/activities and the following volunteered:
· Transportation coordinator for summer 2015: Mr. Carricato
· Treasurer: Mr. Greene

· Clemson Merit Badge Coordinator: Mr. Corley

· December/Union Merit Badge Coordinator: Mr. Barnes

· Spring USC Merit Badge University Coordinator: Mr. Ranta

· Popcorn Chair: Mr. Bettles

Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster
· The Philmont and Camp Rainey Mountain attendees returned home safely.

· JLT is scheduled for Barstow, August 16 – 17. The troop will have the shelter and two campsites. They will need help with topics for the handout.

· Mr. Lee will get the Barstow list at tomorrow’s meeting. Mr. Carricato said he will attend.

· Adults will do the cooking.

· Mr. Lee will leave JLT at 4:00 on Saturday for another commitment.
· The following topics will be covered at JLT:

1. What makes a good leader? (Carricato)

2. What makes a good meeting? (Jordan)

3. What is a goal? (Barnes)

Mr. Bebber will help in the planning session—monthly themes and meetings.

· Rob Lee is the new Senior Patrol Leader; Mr. Jordan has agreed to mentor him.

J. Cathcart, Senior Patrol Leader
· Behavior was not good at summer camp. Scouts misbehaved, and leadership was inadequate to correct behavior.
· Troop was first in scout skills competition

· Troop was second in game of life competition (first aid and wilderness)

· Mr. Layton won the scoutmaster belly flop contest

· Troop won “Save the Bacon”

· The Dreher Island campout is August 22-24. Mr. Kuenzli will bring jet skis and tubes. Mr. Fletcher will bring a boat. There will be a $5 charge for gas. Patrols will be responsible for their food.
· Jacob’s Eagle Court of Honor is at 3:00 at SSSJ on Sunday, August 10. Scouts should arrive by 2:30.

Mr. Cannon, Treasurer
· Account balances for Yellowstone and Philmont are at $0. Summer camp is not quite paid out. Several scouts are behind in dues.
Mr. Croom, Campy Rainey Mountain
· Mr. Croom conducted a survey regarding scout preferences for activities. The responses were as follows: canoe trip (24), road trip (24) Sea Base (7)

· Mr. Barnes suggested trying the White Water Center or high adventure camping at the Summit. Mr. Barnes will determine prices for the White Water Center, and Mr. Dooley will get prices for the Summit.
Mr. Croom, Camp Rainey Mountain 
· 43 scouts from our troop will attend camp. Mr. Corley and Mr. Kuenzli will chaperone all week. Mr. Jordan will do the tour permit.
· Mr. Bebber and Mr. Leighton will arrive on Tuesday.

· Mr. Cathcart will spend Saturday night.

· Mr. Lyon and Mr. Carricato will arrive on Wednesday and stay through the end of the week.

· Mr. Talkish may attend all week.

· Mr. Bettles will spend Friday night.

· Fewer than half of the health forms have been turned in.

· 27 scouts need to take the swim test. There is one non-swimmer in the group. Mr. Law has the names or scouts who already have the swimming merit badge.

· We need someone to collect locker keys and combinations. (Mr. Bebber volunteered.)

· Mr. Leighton will collect last minute health forms and medication.

· The troop will plan to return to CRM next year, as they give us in-council rates. Mr. Kuenzli will make the reservation and pay the deposit while they are at camp. The troop will attend the session from July 11-18, 2015.
Mr. Greene, Dreher Island Campout Coordinator
· Mr. Greene needs to do the permit for Dreher Island; he has the form. He will need the gate number. It has been decided that there will not be a service project per J. Cathcart, so the scouts can spend more time in the water.
· Mr. Greene will give the gate number to Mr. Fletcher and Mr. Cathcart, as he will not be there. 

· Mr. Fletcher will be the safe boating and swimming representative.

Mr. Bebber, Acting Chair and Outdoor Activities Chair
· Webelos Woods is scheduled for September 19-21. J. Cathcart has committed the troop to a cooking demonstration, campfire and flag football.
· Seven scouts have signed up for Clemson’s Merit Badge University so far. The cost is $10.

· Thanks to Mr. Layton, Mr. Kuenzli, Mr. Corley and all other adults who helped at summer camp.

Mr. Corley and Mr. Carricato, Camp Rainey Mountain
· Mr. Corley stated that there was poor behavior at camp, and that the blame falls on the coaches.
· Mr. Carricato said that the goal at camp is to have fun, but there need to be limits.

· Many of the grubbies are immature, have special needs and/or on medication. They need constant supervision. Most of the older boys who would typically help with leadership were at Philmont. The Eagles who attended did not help the SPL with leadership. There were fights, litter rock throwing, and failure to flush/flushing too much. They talked out or turn, were disruptive, refused to stand in line and practiced poor hygiene. The troop failed to win honor, spirit or campsite awards, and it wasn’t even close. Few cared that they didn’t win anything. There needs to be more of a focus on the goals of the camp. The boys need to receive mentoring and be clear on expectations.
· There were some repeat offenders. Merit badge counselors banned scouts who did not shower. We need to go back to basics. There were 41 scouts and 4 adults. We need to revisit the Behavior Code & Disciplinary Policy drafted in 2008. Mrs. McGregor will review and bring the recommended policy to our next meeting.

· Suggestions/Observation:


Mr. Jordan: The troop may be experiencing growing pains.


Mr. Corley: In the future, the SPL and scout master should divide patrols and break up grubbies.


Mr. Cannon: With increased adult presence, SPL would have four scouts to manage instead of 40. The troop should set a limit for adult/scout ratios. That would encourage more parents to participate.

Mr. Carricato: We need to get back to basics. What do the words mean? We need to intentionally teach and review the scout law, disciplinary code and expectations. We need to send out the discipline document.


Mr. Jordan: New scouts/parents need to sign the disciplinary policy. Parents should be required to attend one meeting to review policies.


Mr. Corley: There should be a mandatory meeting before summer camp for parents whose children will attend.


Mr. Carricato: It was a good week over all. It was too much for the SPL to handle alone. Some outliers made things difficult.

Each scout will be required to have a signed discipline policy document signed by a date to be determined.

Mr. McGregor, Web Master and Travel Agent
· Mr. McGregor conducted a survey about desires for trips in 2015. The top two requests were for Acadia, Maine (1300-1400 miles one way) and Rocky Mountain National Park. 

· The price would be about $500 each. Prices in New England are high, but prices within Acadia National Park are okay.
· Mr. Bebber suggested The National Seashore/Outer Banks in North Carolina. Some scouts may have to choose between a trip and summer camp.

· Mr. Barnes suggested the White Water Center.

Mr. S. Lee and Mr. Jordan, Philmont
· The trip to Philmont was very successful. 
· The hiking was tough both physically and mentally, and was very rewarding.

· There were too many leaders, and they needed some followers!
Mr. Barnes, Eagle Report, Order of the Arrow Report
· J. Cathcart’s Eagle COH is this weekend. A. Cathcart’s will be soon.
· C. Edenfield is tentatively scheduling his Eagle COH for September.

· D. Zuniga finished his project, but still needs a few badges. He plans to have them completed by the end of the year so he can qualify with the old cooking badge.

· R. Kuenzli is working on his last badge.

· C. Barnes, J. Jordan, A. Wyatt, A. Nichols have all met with Mr. Barnes to discuss Eagle plans and progress.

· OA nominations are tomorrow. There are 8 – 10 scouts on the list, and a guest from the lodge will attend.

Mr. Law, Advancements
· There will be 125 badges and 25 rank advancements at the COH. We will need lots of food!

J. Cathcart, SPL
· Thanks to the adults who helped at summer camp.

Mr. Dooley
· There will no longer he a grace period for chartering.

Meeting was adjourned at 9:05.

Submitted by Angela McGregor


Troop Committee Secretary
